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Firstly, may I wish everyone a Happy New Year (even if this

newsletter is appearing in your in-box in December) and hope

that you are looking forward to another busy 12 months with

Bournemouth and Poole MGOC.

Your committee is already working hard on preparing a busy

programme of activities for club members ranging from club

night talks to the seasonal road runs, regional car shows and

weekends away.

Hopefully the weather will be favourable this year - so many

of last year's events were cancelled or severely hampered by

inclement conditions - and allow us to get our classic and modern

MGs out on the road.

As announced last month we are planning to take part in

several local fetes and fayres; these were felt to be more popular

among members as they offer a variety of attractions and things

to do compared to traditional classic car only shows.

If you know of any events which aren't included on our diary

(see the listing in this newsletter or on the 1020 website) please

let me know.

CHRISTMAS TOY DRIVE

Before we leave 2024 I would like to thank everyone who

contributed to our annual appeal on behalf of the Salvation Army

which was raising funds to provide toys for disadvantaged

children in our towns and villages.

Through your generosity we collected the magnificent sum of

£800 which was used to brighten up Christmas Day for hundreds

of the most vulnerable children.

FAREWELL LEANNE

I was saddened to receive an email just before Christmas

informing me that Leanne Giddings was leaving her position at

Macmillan Caring Locally and taking up a new job working for

Select World Travel based in Canford Cliffs.

The club has known Leanne for many years, initially in her

fund-raising role for Dorset and Somerset Air Ambulance and

then at Macmillan Caring Locally - our two nominated charities.

"It has been a real privilege and pleasure working with you all

during my time at the charity and thank you for your outstanding

level of support," said Leanne.

We wish her well in her new venture and look forward to

working with the new fundraising director Lin Sharp.

ANNUAL SUBS

The committee has decided to hold the annual club

membership fee at £10 for the coming year (one of the few

things in life not costing more) - hopefully everyone agrees it is

great value for the events and activities that we are able to offer

members each year.

Treasurer Ursula Bonner will be taking your £10 at this

month's club night and membership secretary Patricia Lodge will

be handing out your 2025 membership card. 

A reminder: if you can’t make it to a club night (where you will

miss a lot of fun) and require your membership card in the post

you need to add an extra £1 to your internet payment to cover

the cost of postage and packing.

NEWSLETTER ON THE WEBSITE

If you need to refer to anything that appears in any issue of

the monthly 1020 Newsletter you can now find them all on the

club website (www.1020mg.org.uk).

There is a dedicated page on the site that has all the

newsletters produced in 2024 - this will be updated month by

month so if you want to check on any details this is a quick and

easy way to do so. The site also has a diary page list with lots of

automotive related events for the whole year.

Chris Adamson

Chairman’s Chat - January 2025
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This month we will have the perfect way for club members to

work off those extra pounds gained during the Christmas

festivities - our annual skittles challenge on Monday 06 January.

It will be just 1020 club members taking part and there will be

a prize for the person who scores the most points during the

evening - and if there is time we will hold a round of killer.

As well as burning off some energy, club members will be able

to sign up for the Winter Road Run and Pub Lunch (Sunday 16

February) and if not already done you can pay your 2025 annual

membership fee.

Reminder that the evening will also include the monthly raffle

draw (which helps to pay for the room hire) - prizes are always

welcome, please hand them to Jackie Cherrett.

January club night - Skittles Challenge

Places can still be secured for the first 1020 seasonal road run

of the coming new year - the Winter Road Run and Pub Lunch on

Sunday 16 February 2025.

The route (which should take under two hours to complete)

has been devised by new committee member Alistair Reid and

starts, as usual, at Hamworthy Sports Club and will finish locally

at the St Peter's Finger pub at Lytchett Minster for a pre-booked

Sunday roast. 

Entry for the run (which includes a route book and rally

plaque) is £5 per car and all its occupants. For those who want to

join us for lunch at the finish there is a £10 per head meal deposit

which will be refunded in cash on the day.

The pub is offering a choice of roasts: beef (£19.25), chicken

(£18.25) and pork (£18.25) with a vegetarian alternative.

Desserts can be selected on the day. 

The full cost of the meal (mains, desserts and any drinks) is

payable direct to the pub on the day.

Entry forms will be available at the January and February club

nights from either Adrian Mullins or Pip Bonner - alternatively, a

form can be obtained by emailing Pip at: pip@1020mg.org.uk

A form also appears on the diary page entry for the event on

the 1020 website (www.1020mg.org.uk).

Completed forms should be returned to Pip Bonner and

payments made to Ursula Bonner (payment details are on the

entry form).

The closing date for entries is Monday 03 February (that

month's club night) - any cancellations after this date will result

in the loss of the meal deposit as we must confirm numbers and

food choices with the pub the following day.

If the weather is inclement, MGs are not compulsory so keep

your classic MG in the warm and dry and bring an ordinary road

car - it should still be a fun day.

The annual 1020  membership subscription fee is now due for

all 1020 club members - the committee has decided to hold the

amount at £10 per household for the coming year - all

subscriptions (no matter when you joined the club) are due in

January.

Treasurer Ursula Bonner will be taking your £10 at at the start

of club nights (cash or credit card payments please) and

membership secretary Patricia Lodge will be handing out the

2025 membership cards which have once again been kindly

sponsored by Phoenix Classic Cars. 

The membership fee provides everyone with an electronic

version of the monthly club newsletter while the membership

card can be used to obtain various discounts at our trade

partners - see the back page of this newsletter.

A round robin email will be going out to remind everyone and

to tell them how you can pay by bank transfer if they are unable

to make a meeting - alternatively, you can contact Ursula for the

bank details on email ursula@1020mg.org.uk 

An additional £1 is charged if you need your membership card

sent in the post.

Book now for the 2025 Winter Road Run

Annual membership subs now due



Salvation Army toy drive success

Cotswold Caper 2025

More to See with Exeter MGOC

Cricket St Thomas Convoy Run

Club members raised the magnificent sum of £800 for the

local Salvation Army Christmas Appeal which was providing toys

for disadvantaged children across the Bournemouth,

Christchurch and Poole conurbation.

The total was raised from the Festival Hamper Draw at the

Christmas lunch, combined with the proceeds of the December

club night raffle and personal cash donations.

In the region of 5,000 toys were distributed to needy families

during the festive season.

On receiving our donation Major James Hill, corps officer for

the Winton branch of the Salvation Army, commented: "You and

your members are so kind, and once again, we thank you for your

kind and generous donation."

For those club members who are planning to attend the big

regional MGOC weekend gathering at the Warner's Cricket St

Thomas Hotel in May (see full page advert in this newsletter) we

are organising a club convoy run on the Friday from Hamworthy

Sports Club to Cricket St Thomas with a lunch stop.

Full details on the road run will be announced so keep reading

future issues of this newsletter. 

If you have booked in for the Cricket St Thomas event

(remember booking deposits are required by 20 February 2025) -

let Pip Bonner know if you would like to be included on the

convoy run and lunch.

Club members who attended this year's Cotswold Caper, the

annual charity event organised by Gloucestershire MGOC and

those who read the report in this newsletter and are interested

in taking part in 2025, should note that the date for the 19th

Cotswold Caper is Sunday 06 July.

The event will be starting and finishing at Tewkesbury Rugby

Club, The Moats, Gander Lane, Tewkesbury, GL20 5PG and

includes a scenic drive through the Cotswolds.

The entry fee for the 2025 Cotswold Caper is £30 per car and

includes a car plaque and rally guide. In addition, bacon rolls with

a drink can be pre-ordered for £6 per person.

The 2024 Caper raised a total £10,000 for Charlie's

Community Support; the 2025 event proceeds will be donated to

Watershed RDA, which provides riding for the disabled

(www.watershedrda.co.uk).

More details can be found at: www.glosmgoc.co.uk or via

email:  caper.admin@glosmgoc.co.uk

Exeter MGOC hosts its annual More to See event on Sunday

11 May 2025 and this year the run (which is restricted to 80 cars)

will take in parts of Devon and Somerset.

The day will start and finish at the Cullompton Rugby Club,

Stafford Park, Knowle Lane, Cullompton EX15 1PZ, which is 1.5

miles from Junction 28 of the M5. 

Entry fee is £33 for a car and two occupants or £30 for a car

and driver - this includes a rally plaque, route guide book, tea and

coffee at the start and a cream tea at the finish.  

For further information 

and an entry form contact:

Exeter MGOC Area Secretary

Derrick Layzell 

on tel: 07790 227403 

or email

exeter.mgoc.secretary@gmail.com 



Dartmoor Weekender 2025
Following the success of last year's 1020 long weekend away

to take part in the Cotswold Caper, organiser Adrian Mullins has

created another outing for 2025 - this time to take part in the

Tamar Valley MGOC People and Places Run.

As well as being part of the official run, Adrian has created a

four-day event (05 to 08 September 2025) that includes three

nights accommodation, an additional road run for 1020 members

only and evening meals.

The weekend is based around the Tamar Valley region of

Devon just outside Plymouth and is based for the three nights at

the Moorland Hotel near the village of Wotter. 

It is a three-star hotel with Trip Advisor giving it 4.5 out of 5

(685 reviews); it sits on the quiet southern slopes of Dartmoor

National Park and is 20 minutes from the centre of Plymouth. It

has views across the South Hams to the sea (see below). 

The Moorland Hotel is ideal for touring this beautiful part of

South Devon. There are many National Trust properties close by,

and the Eden Project is a pleasant hour's drive away. 

The hotel is also offering the option of a three-course evening

meal for £27 per person (again a negotiated price).  They can do

vegetarian and Gluten free alternatives if needed. 

Adrian has negotiated a special price of £95 per night for a

double room Bed and Breakfast (rooms normally about £105 plus

£10 for breakfast).  Singles £75.  The hotel has confirmed if

people want longer stays this rate will apply.

The itinerary starts with travelling from Bournemouth to

Wotter for the first overnight at the Moorland Hotel. On

Saturday Adrian is planning a local road run that uses the Tamar

Ferry into south east Cornwall to see Kingsand and Cawsand, the

spectacular Whitsand Bay and from there back to the hotel via

Looe or Bodmin Moor and Tavistock or via the Tamar Bridge.

Sunday starts with travelling to the start of the Tamar Valley

MGOC People and Places Run which is open to all ages of MG and

to non-MGs. 

The start and finish point has yet to be announced but should

be within a short distance of the hotel and is likely to cost

participants £30 per car.

The route will be between 70 and 100 miles and 1020

members will then continue back to the hotel for dinner and

overnight stay.

On the Monday participants are free to return to

Bournemouth at their leisure or to stay longer in Devon.

Several club members have already put their names down for

the weekend - anyone else who wishes to take part has only a

few days to let Adrian know as the discounted hotel price is only

open until 31 December and places on the Tamar Run are very

limited and need to be booked early.

A non-refundable deposit of £50 is required by the hotel

(below) to book a room for the three nights - you need to book

direct to the hotel not 1020 - quoting "Mullins MG"  party.

Full details, including the bank details to make your hotel

deposit can be obtained from Adrian (Reminder he needs to

know by Tuesday 31 December) at email:

adrianm@1020mg.org.uk

MG Motor UK rounded off a successful 12 months with the

new MG HS Petrol being crowned Best Family SUV at the cinch

Car of The Year Awards 2024. 

Adding to the success, the new MG HS Plug-in Hybrid (PHEV)

was named runner-up in the Best Hybrid category.

Sam Sheehan, motoring editor for cinch, noted: "Put simply,

it represents arguably the best value for money of any car from

any segment. At £25,000 from new, it offers proper SUV

practicality, but for crossover money. It drives nicely too."

The MG HS range notched total sales of 28,595 units for the

brand's flagship SUV in 2024, helping the model secure seventh

place in the overall UK Total Industry Volume (TIV) rankings.

MG HS named Best Family SUV 



Festive cheer at 1020 Christmas Lunch
Fifty-nine club members sat down for the 1020 Christmas

lunch at the Bridge House Hotel at Longham and enjoyed a

traditional roast lunch with all the trimmings followed by a

selection of desserts.

During the meal Adrian Mullins set a short seasonal quiz

which had most people scratching their heads - however the

winning table managed a total of 15 correct answers out of a

maximum of 25. 

The draw for the bumper festive hamper, supplied by Wendy

Brooks, was as popular as ever and raised £280 towards the

Salvation Army Christmas Appeal. It was won by Janet (see

below) and Michael Riley who had to pack their MGF very

carefully to get everything into the boot.

The runner-up prize of a bottle of sparking English wine was

won by Jim Forrester and the mystery prize by Colin Sexton.

The meal proved such a success that everyone voted to book

in or 2025 - the date will be Sunday 07 December.



Last month's club night featured musical entertainment from

nine members of the Flaming Ukes group who combined festive

tunes with favourite standards.

Their extensive repertoire ranged from Southern Blues to

Glam Rock and hits from pop royalty such as the Beatles, Queen

and Paloma Faith - who knew the ukulele had such a range!

For those whose only previous knowledge of the ukulele was

black and white footage of George Formby, the band included

just one of his best known tunes - 'I'm Leaning on a Lamp Post'.

The evening also featured a bumper raffle - thanks to

everyone who brought along a prize.

Our close neighbours at Southampton and New Forest MGOC

have announced details for their New Forest Run which takes

place on Sunday 01 June 2025 - this will be their 25th Anniversary

Run so they are hoping to make it a memorable event.

The start and finish point is the same on this occasion and is

at a new location, The Exbury Club, which is not to be confused

with Exbury Gardens. This was once the Cricket Club of Exbury

and is located beyond Exbury Gardens on the road to Lepe (and

was passed by those on the 1020 Spring Run last year). 

The run will cover approximately 70 miles of beautiful

countryside, wildlife, peace and tranquillity. Entry fee is £27 per

car which includes your route book, rally plate and finishers

plaque. The entry is limited to 200 cars. 

Cooked refreshments will be available at both the start and

the finish; you will be required to pre-order all cooked food on

the entry form and pre-pay along with your entry fee.  Tea and

cakes will also be served in the Pavilion during the afternoon with

no pre-ordering required.  

As in previous years the surplus from the day will be split

between two local charities and further details will be available

in the route book on the day.

For those in the area on Saturday, the organisers will be

holding a skittles match at The Huntsman Pub, Brockenhurst,

SO42 7RH - match will start at 7:30pm and you can book directly

with the pub if you require to eat there.  To book online go to:

https://www.thehuntsmanofbrockenhurst.com/

Further information including an entry form can be found and

downloaded at: www.1009mg.org.uk/new-forest-run-2025 

Flaming Ukes play the classics

New Forest Run 25th Anniversary



Club member Terry Trickett is hoping that a fellow MGB

owner may be able to shed some light on the unusual hard top

he acquired when he purchased his car in April 2022. 

Pictures of the car with the hard-top attached are illustrated

on this page.

Terry says that the hard top comes in four sections and he has

only recently fitted it for the first time this winter (see attached).

On a recent trip to Phoenix Classic Cars they said they had never

seen this type of roof before - so does anyone out there have

more information?

He explains that the two forward roof panels with the square

glass panels clip together and are partly held in place by

attaching to the windscreen using the same points as for the

fabric folding roof.

The next panel is held in place using the same three bolt holes

that hold the folding roof in place, then the rear glass panel bolts

to this section.

Having carried out his own research on the internet and by

asking the local MG specialists, Terry says that he has been

unable to find any information about the roof but would like to

know more about it.

If you think you can shed any light on this let Chris Adamson

know and he will pass the details on and publish them in a future

issue of this newsletter. We would all like to know more.

If you have a question or problem you think other members

in the club might be able to answer then let Chris Adamson know

and we will see if we can assist.

Can you identify this hard-top?







1020 CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 2025
Events in red are organised or supported by 1020

All events are subject to cancellation or postponement
JANUARY 2025

01 New Year’s Day Classics on Poole Quay

05 Bicester Heritage Scramble bicesterheritage.co.uk

06 1020 Club Night - Skittles Challenge 1020mg.org.uk

FEBRUARY

03 1020 Club Night - Seasonal Gardening Tips 1020mg.org.uk

09 MG & Triumph Spares Day, Stoneleigh Park mgandtriumphsparesday.co.uk

16 1020 Winter Road Run & Pub Lunch 1020mg.org.uk

Pub Lunch - The St Peter’s Finger

21-23 Reis Race Retro Show, Stoneleigh Park raceretro.com

MARCH

03 1020 Club Night - History of the New Forest 1020mg.org.uk

21-23 Practical Classics Classic Car & Restoration Show necrestorationshow.com

APRIL

06 MGB Register Spring Run, Milletts Farm mgb-register.org

07 1020 Club Night - Film show - the History of MG 1020mg.org.uk

26-27 Organford Classic & Vintage Show organfordclassicevents.co.uk

27 National Drive It Day - 1020 Spring Run 1020mg.org.uk

Start at Phoenix Classics - finish at Verwood

(Option to go onto the event listed below)

27 Winchester MGOC Cobweb Spin

Dorset Heavy Horse Centre, Verwood winchestermgoc.co.uk

MAY

05 1020 Club Night - Highway Code Quiz 1020mg.org.uk

11 Exeter MGOC - More2See Run exetermgoc.com

17-18 Three Okefords Steam Rally northdorsetrailway.co.uk

17-19 Beaulieu Spring Autojumble beaulieu.co.uk

18 Lulworth castle Classic Car Show dorsetblind.org.uk

18 Solent MGOC, MGs in the Park - Stansted Park

18 MGB Jubilee & LE Celebration, Abingdon

23-26 MGOC Cricket St Thomas Weekend -

(1020 Convoy Run & Lunch) 1020mg.org.uk

30-01 June Vintage Nostalgia, Stockton Park vintatgenostalgiafestival.co.uk

The Practical Classics Classic Car and Restoration Show is set

to take place on the weekend of 21 to 23 March 2025 at the

National Exhibition Centre on the outskirts of Birmingham.

The popular show is the event to visit if you are looking to

reignite your passion for cars, finish a restoration project,

purchase a classic, or simply want to reminisce with family and

friends over the beautiful completed classic cars on display. 

The event brings together over 1,300 classic cars with more

than 160 car clubs representing a wide variety of marques and

models plus the promise of more than 250 exhibitors and

autojumblers including restoration companies, services

providers and product suppliers.

There is also a classic auction, a Barn Find display, interviews

on stage with motoring celebrities, car competitions and

practical workshops featuring skills such as lead loading, panel

work, paint polishing and how to remove defects.

The show also features the Lancaster Insurance Pride of

Ownership where visitors can vote for their favourite car. 

Organisers, Practical Classics, will have four interactive areas:

a Workshop, Staff Car Sagas, Greatest Hits and Your Shout stage.

Tickets can be purchased in advance from £28.50 or obtained

on-the-door from £31.50. See: www.necrestorationshow.com

Practical Classics Restoration Show - 21-23 March 2025



1020 CLUB ACTIVITIES AND EVENTS 2025

CONTINUED . . .
JUNE

01 Southampton & New Forest MGOC New Forest Run1009mg.org.uk

01 Oxfordshire MGOC, MGs in the Park, 

Cotswold Wildlife Park

01 Transport of Yesteryear Hardy Country Classic

02 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

14 Macmillan Caring Locally, Summer Fete 1020mg.org.uk

Club Stand

21 Ferndown Fete on the Field - 1020 Club Stand ferndownfotf.org

21-22 MGOC Racing Championship, Thruxton Circuit

Potential club group visit

27-29 Roads to Rail Steam Rally, Norden swanagerailwayroadstorail.co.uk

JULY

06 Broadstone Fun Day - 1020 Club Stand 1020mg.org.uk

06 MGF30, British Motor Museum, Gaydon mgfregister.org

06 Cotswold Caper, Gloucestershire MGOC glosmgoc.co.uk

07 1020 Club Night - Pride of Ownership 1020mg.org.uk

10-13 Goodwood Festival of Speed goodwood.com

12 Westival Show, West Moors - club stand 1020mg.org.uk

20 Gullivers Farm Classic Car Show, West Moors

20 Sherborne Classic & Supercar Show classicsatthecastle.co.uk

26 - 02 Aug Swanage Carnival

AUGUST

04 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

08-10 Purbeck Rally

10 1020 ATHELHAMPTON GARDEN PARTY 1020mg.org.uk

22-24 CarFest South, Laverstoke Park Farm carfest.org

23-24 Henstridge Wings & Wheels

25 Verwood Rustic Fayre inc Classic Cars

SEPTEMBER

01 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

05-07 Classic Steam at Norden

06 Brunel Run, Bristol Area MGOC bamgoc.co.uk

06-07 Beaulieu International Autojumble beaulieu.co.uk

05-08 1020 Dartmoor Weekender - including 1020mg.org.uk

07 The Tamar Vallley MGOC People & Places Run

12-14 Goodwood Revival goodwood.com

20 Westbourne Motor Show - Club Stand 1020mg.org.uk

21 Chichester MGOc Day at Arundel Castle

OCTOBER

06 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

NOVEMBER

03 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

DECEMBER

01 1020 Club Night 1020mg.org.uk

07 1020 Christmas Lunch, Bridge House Hotel 1020mg.org.uk

A LIST OF EVENTS CAN ALSO BE FOUND ON THE WEBSITE - 1020mg.org.uk



Club Clothing

T-Shirts - £12 / Polo shirts - £16

(£1 supplement on sizes 3XL plus)

Rugby shirts - £27

Caps - £11  

Full zip fleece - £22  

Quarter zip fleece - £28 

Gilet - £39  

Waterproof jacket - £36  

Padded Body Warmer - £37.

Full details from and orders to:

Ian Hanstead email:

ian@1020mg.org.uk

KINSON TYRE SERVICE

1469 Wimborne Road, Northbourne,

Bournemouth BH10 7BQ

Tel: 01202 573698 / 576653

Monday - Saturday 8.30am - 5.30pm

Email: kinsontyreserv@yahoo.co.uk

www.kinsontyres.co.uk

MIKE ROLLS SERVICES 

FOR MGs
Units 9/10 Fifehead Business Park

Manor Farm, Fifehead Magdalen,

Dorset SP8 5RR

Tel: 01258 820337

mikerolls4mgs@compuserve.com

www.mikerolls4mgs.co.uk

Mon to Fri 8am - 6pm (Wed - 5pm)

Saturday 8am - 1pm

10% discount on labour charges 

Spare parts at competitive prices

Full valets from £40

All types of cars undertaken

Mobile service 

Fully insured

Tel: 07738479000

www.healeysmobilevaleting.co.uk

10% discount

Companies

mentioned on this

page offer discounts

to club members on

presentation of your

membership card

MG SPECIALIST
Unit 4, Badgers Green, Waterloo Road, 

Corfe Mullen BH21 3SN 

Tel Darren: 01202 695656 / 07849615702

Email: workshop@timelessclassiccars.co.uk

Unit C1 Hailey Centre, 46 Holton Road

Holton Heath Trading Park, Poole BH16 6LP

Tel: 01202 622808 / Mobile: 07891 281254

Email: phoenix4classics@aol.com 

Servicing / Maintenance / Repairs 

Wax oil treatments / Stone chip protection 

Pre-MOT inspections / Tuning services

Collection and delivery service

Courtesy car available

X Part distributor

Classics and Modern MGF and TF catered for

Open Mon-Fri 8am-5pm / Sat 8.30am-1pm

NEW ITEMS COMING SOON


